OWG Report to ROS
December 8, 2011
The Operations Working Group (OWG) met November 14, 2011.
On November 14, the OWG met for its regularly scheduled meeting. During the meeting the following items were discussed:
Operations Task Force Report – (Kelly Blackmer) – Storm drill is ready to go. Nov 30 & Dec 1st.
The Texas RE Report – David Penney (Texas RE), informed the group of the Texas RE issued winter prep survey to generator owners and operators.  Texas RE will issue a similar report to transmission owners soon. NERC is planning a winter prep webinar. David will confirm dates later.
The OWG reviewed the following:

078NOGRR Real-Time Security Analysis Language Clean Up to Reconcile Operating Guides with Current Operation Practice – Tabled until further action is necessary.
080NOGRR Inadvertent Interchange and Inadvertent Interchange and Inadvertent Energy Clarification – IA Reviewed recommend approval to ROS
081NOGRR: Synchronization with NPRR374, Modification of SCR Process and Urgency Requirements – IA Reviewed recommend approval to ROS
083NOGRR Removal of Reporting Requirements for Vegetation-Related Line Outages.  Language Review Modified by OWG. Back for IA next meeting.  

084NOGRR Daily Grid Operations Summary Report – Tabled for one month
System Operations Report – Vijay gave presentation.
Other Discussions:  
Discussed the Nodal Operating Guide changes which became effective on Oct 7th regarding submittal of the QSE Black Start Plan. Sherry Looney with Luminant asked about the QSE Black Start Plan submittal to ERCOT. It was determined that a QSE that represents a contracted black start resource would submit a plan based on the portion of the black start template that refers to QSE's.
ROS Meeting Review – Frank Owens and Matt Stout gave a presentation to the group in regards to the TDSO term proposal.

The OWG was in consensus to:

a. Leave the term unchanged;

b. Clarify the definition of TO to contemplate “designation” rather than “registration”;

c. Look at the language of the OG where TO is used to ensure that it is consistent with the Protocols;

Next OWG meeting – December 14, 2011 at ERCOT Met Center.
